TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 16th April 2023 at 2.00pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES
Mike Pascoe (Restormel), Steve Daniell (Restormel-Dittmarschen), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), Jackie Foster (Bude-Stratton)
MEMBERS ATTENDING
Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Peter Crumpler (Penzance), Karen Bennett (Penzance), Stephanie Yates (Saltash), Chris Martin (Torpoint), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Rachel Killick (Truro-Morlaix), Julia Chambers (Helston), Steve Hignell (Bodmin), Hilary Hignell (Bodmin), Karen Perry (Newquay). From Item 7 Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven), Vanessa Moyle (Redruth)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were proposed as a true record by Stephanie Yates (Saltash), and seconded by Sue Lumley (Callington). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

Purchase of TCC laptop
This had not yet been actioned but would go ahead. Sue asked for any suggestions of machines which would fit the bill.
Safeguarding Policy

The meeting between Mike Pascoe and Richard Lumley had not yet taken place, but it was hoped that a draft document would be in place to be presented at the 2023 AGM.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
The only correspondence had been the invitation to the 50th anniversary of Brittany Ferries. Other correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

It was heartening to see such a good turnout for the AGM in November which led to a good level of debate and exchange of ideas regarding twinning matters in general. The meal was copious and well served and I for one particularly enjoyed the fish option to help me stay awake for the afternoon.

The afternoon presentation was interesting and, as always, showed us another fascinating aspect of

life in Cornwall in days gone by. The change of venue offered a greater degree of intimacy compared to our usual accommodation but was possibly a little subterranean for some.

Thank you to all who attended and contributed to the raffle.

It was strange not to have a January meeting but with the winter we have had it is unlikely to have

been well attended.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
No report available due to medical reasons. We do have a “Treasurer in Waiting” who will assume responsibility as soon as possible. If anyone would like to stand in on a temporary basis, it would be appreciated. It is not an ideal situation for the Chair and Secretary to be holding the reins. 

All associations have paid subscriptions, with the addition of St Just who are new to the fold and we welcome them. Truro Boppard has only paid subscriptions and will pay addition insurance once they are up and running again.

Otherwise, the £60 contribution from each association towards the Public Liability Insurance almost exactly covered the cost of the premium.
Associations are reminded that they should inform Gist Insurance of any planned activities prior to their event which might incur public liability risk. To be on the safe side, this should also include trips to partner towns. The contact is 
lynda.lee@gistinsurance.co.uk
There have been no other expenses, so the TCC retains a healthy balance.

7. BRITTANY FERRIES UPDATE
Discussion around group bookings took place and the majority opinion was that there were severe penalties that had been applied for cancellations or changes to the manifest. Truro-Morlaix had gone down the road of asking members to arrange their own crossings. Newquay was soaking up the costs of three cancellations. Porthleven have booked but were not allowed to book overnight cabins.

Sue would contact the CEO’s secretary to try and arrange an appointment or to invite him/her to the AGM. Sue asked that associations send in any concerns/anecdotes/information to Rick so that we are well armed for any meeting. 
8. AGM 2023
Discussion took place on the merits or otherwise of the Penventon Hotel. An alternative of the Trehidy Golf Club was raised. Again, the difficulty of the location (East v West Cornwall!) was discussed. 
To make matters easier, choices were taken from the Trehidy menu option. Sue would collate them and make a final decision. If delegates have any other suggestions, they would be welcomed. Please contact Sue.
9. BOULES COMPETITION

Then date is yet to be conformed, but it is thought that the original date of 11th June still stands
10. AOB
None

10. 
DoNM:

The next meeting would be the social event at the boules in Truro. The next official meeting would be the AGM.
19th November

AGM 

Venue: tbc

10.00am
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